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Pacific Palms Art Festival  
 

THIS WEEKEND – PACIFIC PALMS ART FESTIVAL 
Exhibition: Saturday 11 June - 10 am to 4 pm 
Exhibition: Sunday 12 June – 10 am to 4 pm 

 

 

Our Students Excel 
GRIP Leadership Conference  
On Wednesday 25 May our Year 6 Leadership Team attended 
the GRIP Leadership Conference held at Club Forster.  Many 
school leaders from across the Great Lakes area attended the 
conference. It was a day full of activities, sharing ideas and 
meeting other student leaders in primary schools. GRIP 
Leadership programs are fresh, practical, interactive and 
enjoyed by tens of thousands of students each year.  
  
     

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Term 2 Diary Dates 
The following events are happening over the coming weeks: 

UP AND COMING EVENTS CALENDER 
Tuesday 14 June Breakfast Program from 8.30 am until 9.00 am 
Tuesday 14 June Premier’s Spelling Bee Stage Finalists @ 2 pm 
Wednesday 15 June PSSA Soccer Knockout game at Nelsons Bay for selected students 
Friday 17 June Hunter Cross Country for qualifying students 
Mon 20/6 to Wed 22/6 Stage 2 – Aussie Bush Camp for our Yr 3 and Yr 4 students 
Monday 20 June  World of Maths Incursion 
Thursday 23 June Assembly at 2 pm in the hall.  All welcome 
Tuesday 21 June Breakfast Program from 8.30 am until 9.00 am 
Thursday 23 June Assembly at 2 pm in the hall. All welcome. 
Monday 27 June Reports sent home 
Tuesday 28 June P&C Meeting at 6 pm 
Friday 1 July Last day of school for Term 2 

2022 
Leadership Team 

Max, Jaspa, Darcy, Jett, Alice,  
Malea and Matilde 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Our Students Excel 
PSSA Zone Cross Country 
On Friday 27 May 2022, 32 Pacific Palms students competed in the Zone Cross Country at 
Wingham with outstanding results in all age groups.  As most races fielded 80+ runners, our 
school was punching well above its weight.  The top six placegetters in each race progress 
through to the Hunter Regional Cross Country on Friday, 17 June at Tocal College, Paterson.  
Congratulations to Ollie, Bodhi, Malea and Kysna who finished in the top six in their age race and 
will progress through to the Hunter Regional event this year.  A big thank you to all the parents 
and supporters who helped out on the day – such a fantastic effort. 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Good luck to Malea, Kysna, Bodhi and Ollie who will 
compete at the Hunter Regional Cross Country on 
Friday 17 June at Tocal College, Paterson.   
 
Left to right: Malea, Kysna, Bodhi, Ollie  
 
 

Aurora College is a NSW Department of Education virtual school offering Year 
5 and Year 6 students “Opportunity Class” lessons in Mathematics, Science and 
Technology.  Aurora shares students with more than 100 rural and remote 
government schools.  Aurora students connect with their teachers and 

classmates in timetabled lessons through a virtual learning environment. 
 
This term Aurora students completed a mini project titled ‘The Jiggler Challenge’. They were 
tasked with inventing a device that was self-powered and able to jiggle 
a teabag without poor humans having to go to so much effort. The 
students had to define the problem and design a prototype model 
which underwent continuous modifications. Each student was 
supplied with a STEM kit to enable them to build their model.   
 
Students seeking enrolment in Year 5 are considered for entry on the 
basis of academic merit, which is determined by the student’s 
performance in the Opportunity Class Placement Test.  More 
information about Aurora College is available at: 
https://aurora.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
 Aurora student:  Lachlan 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://aurora.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Our Students Excel 
PSSA Touch Football Knockout Competition 
The state primary school knockout competitions for NSW public schools are run and managed 
by the NSW Primary School Sports Association. On Wednesday 7 June our boys Touch Football 
Knockout Team attended a Manning Zone Gala Day at Tuncurry.  Fourteen schools from the 
Manning Zone participated in the gala day and our touch football team participated in the first 
three rounds.  Our boys played very well 
against very competitive teams.  They lost 
their first two games and won their last game 
7-0. Thank you to Mrs Kekwick for coaching 
the team and to the parents that supported 
and transported the team on the day. 
 

Boys Touch Football Team 
Left to right 

Rasta, Bodhi, Lennox, Max, Hunter,  
Jett, Lyle, Ben and Jaspa 

 
 

School Happenings 
National Simultaneous Storytime 
National Simultaneous Storytime is an annual campaign that 
aims to encourage more young Australians to read and enjoy 
books. Now in its 22nd successful year, it is a colourful, vibrant and 
fun event that aims to promote the value of reading and literacy, 
using an Australian children's book that explores age-appropriate 
themes, and addresses key learning areas of the National 
Curriculum. This year our school held National Simultaneous 
Storytime on Wednesday 25 May. At 11.00 am we all stopped to 
read the book “A Family Tree” written by Josh Pyke and illustrated 
by Ronojoy Ghosh and read to the school by Mr Wilson.  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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School Happenings 
Artist in Residence - Stephen Michael King  
On Monday 23 May our Stage 3 students were very lucky to share a 
fantastic morning with internationally renowned, award-winning 
author and illustrator Stephen Michael King.  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
Visiting Author - Nikki Greenberg 
On Tuesday 24 May we were very excited for Nikki Greenberg to visit our Year 1 to Year 3 students. 
Our Year 4 to Year 6 students also had the privilege of meeting Nikki Greenberg on Thursday 26 
May and listened to her describe her writing and drawing processes. Thank you Forster Library, it 
was amazing!  https://www.nickigreenberg.com/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.nickigreenberg.com/
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School Happenings 
Artist in Residence – Andy Snelgar  On Tuesday 31 May our Stage 3 students participated in a 
zoom lesson with artist Andy Sneglar.  Andy is an Aboriginal artist that creates sheild art on natural 
resources. Next term our students will visit Manning Art Gallery to see Andy’s artwork up close. 
Thanks you PP Arts Festival for their kind donations to make this program possible. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
Winter Breakfast Program 
Our happy, healthy, environmentally-friendly breakfast program, which 
runs for 10 weeks each year, is held on Tuesday mornings from 8.30 am until 
9.00 am before school.  Thank you to Mrs D, our Green Team and fabulous 
parent helpers for your continued support.  It is also very pleasing to hear all 
the beautiful manners. 
 

 
  
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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School Happenings 
Athletics Carnival 
Congratulations to all our students who competed in our athletics carnival last 
Thursday. It was a fantastic day with lots of participation and standout 
performances. We were very lucky to have dry sunny weather. Thank you to Mr 
Hobbs who marked the oval.  Thank you to all the parents who baked cakes and 
slices for our canteen and a very big thank you to all the parents who volunteered 
in the canteen and on the BBQ.  Good luck to all our students who have qualified 
to represent our school at the Manning Zone Athletics Carnival at Tuncurry to be 
held in Term 3.  
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Information for our Parents 

Stage 2 Outdoor Education Experience - Aussie Bush Camp – Years 3 & 4 
Our Year 3 and Year 4 students are very excited to be attending the Great Aussie 
Bush Camp at Tea Gardens from Monday 20 June to Wednesday 22 June 2022. 
This is only 1 week away!  All medical forms should be returned to school and 
all payments should now be finalised. A note with “What to Bring” was sent 

home to students last week. Reminder: No electronic devices will be permitted at camp. Please 
return your signed COVID permission note acknowledging the latest DoE COVID guidelines and 
Aussie Bush Camp COVID Safety Plan. If you have any questions, please contact the office. 
 
Stage 3 Canberra Excursion - Years 5 & 6  
We are very excited about our Year 5 and Year 6 overnight Canberra excursion which will take 
place in Term 4.  Our students will have the opportunity to travel on a four 
day and three night adventure from Tuesday 15 November to Friday 18 
November to Canberra. Students will visit Parliament House, Questacon, 
Australian Museum, Australian Institute of Sport, War Memorial and the 
Dinosaur Museum. Final payments are due by Tuesday 1 November. More 
information will be given out to students as the camp gets closer.  

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


  PACIFIC PALMS PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
10 June 2022 

“Respect is the Key” 
www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

CARE – about yourself, others, learning and the environment   ISSUE 4 | TERM 2 | WEEK 7 
 

 

RESPECT IS THE KEY  WWW.PACIFICPAL-P.SCHOOLS.NSW.EDU.AU 8 

 

Information for our Parents 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability 
Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of 
Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to 
identify information already available in the school about supports provided to 

students with disability. These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability 
Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD 
guidelines (2019).  
 
Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 
• year of schooling 
• category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 
• level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, 

supplementary, substantial or extensive. 
 

This information assists schools to: 
• formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in 

schools  
• consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 
• develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve 

educational outcomes for students with disability. 
 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they 
need to plan more broadly for the support of students with disability.  The 
NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be 
involved in any testing process. The school will provide data to the Australian 
Government in such a way that no individual student will be able to be 
identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All 
information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage 
and disclosure of personal information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the 
Australian Government’s Privacy Policy (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 
 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal 
(https://www.nccd.edu.au).  If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  
 

Principal Message from Mrs Merchant 
Winter has arrived! It’s so good to see the sun shining and although I’m not a lover of the wind, 

it is helping to dry out our sodden grounds. Children seem to be immune to the 
colder weather. They are keeping active, enjoying handball, soccer, basketball and 
running around. Please be mindful to label ALL their clothing – 
particularly jumpers and hoodies. Tis’ the season to discard 

outer wear and forget where it was dropped! It has been a fun-filled, action-
packed term! Our students have had wonderful learning experiences in 
classrooms and additional opportunities. Thank you to our students, families 
and staff for a terrific term so far.  

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.nccd.edu.au/
https://www.nccd.edu.au/
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Principal Message from Mrs Merchant 
Kindergarten Enrolments 2023 
In Term 3, Pacific Palms Public School will be taking 
Kindergarten enrolments for 2023. Starting Kindergarten is a 
big step for children and their families. We want to ensure 
that our 2023 Kindergarten children have a positive start to 
school by supporting them to feel comfortable and develop a 
sense of belonging to the school community. We want your 
child to feel excited about starting school and motivated to 
learn.  
 
If you have a child or know a family who has a child eligible to start Kindergarten in 2023, that 
turns 5 years of age on or before the 31st July, then please make contact with the school so we 
can begin the transition to school process with that child and the family. Kinder Information night 
will be held in August. Our preferred enrolment process is online through our website. You can 
log in now and get started!   
 

https://pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html 
 
Pacific Palms Art Festival 
We hope to see you at the Pacific Palms Art Festival over the long weekend. 
The festival has been a long-time supporter of our school and have regularly 
donated funds raised to support the arts at PPPS. Last year they helped fund 
the Art Therapy program and this year they are supporting our Artist in 
Residence visits for Stage 3 and the employment of Josh Fergus as a musical 
specialist each Thursday.  
 
Meet our newest Palmy, Vince Tiernan (Vinny). 
Born 5 May 2022 weighing 9 pounds! Claire and 
Jono are happy and healthy and super thrilled. 
Congratulations. 
 
 
Yours in learning 
 
 
 
Melissa Merchant  
Principal  

 
 
 
 
 

‘Art has the power to transform, to 
illuminate, to educate, inspire and motivate.’ 
 

http://www.pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://pacificpal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
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